Galesville Area Chamber of Commerce

Board of Directors Meeting

July 9, 2014

Directors present:  Becky Johnson, Mary Knappen (as proxy for Ann Seago), Sharon Spahr, Renee Brenengen, Diane McMahon, Sarah Livermore and Tammy Paulus.
Directors absent: Brian Furlano, Jim Riley, Lindsay Spitzer, Kim Byom, Kim Gorka, Troy White and Mike Happel.
Members Present:  John Graf (Graf Media) and Chuck Gauger (Trempealeau County Times).
Meeting was called to order at 7:35 am by Vice President Diane McMahon.
Secretary’s Report:  
Renee B. made a motion to accept the report from June with one correction. Motion was seconded by Diane M. and the motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report:  
Sarah L. made a motion to accept the report from June and payment of $24.40 to Deb Householder for a mailing to Apple Affair vendors, $36.07 to Cellular One for the chamber phone and $784.00 to Acuity Insurance for liability insurance. Motion was seconded by Sharon S. and the motion carried. 
Committee Reports:
Agri-Business:  
Diane M. reported that all 17 spots on the Square are in use for Farmers’ Market (with 2 extra by gas station). It was suggested that we should use our “Sponsored by Galesville Chamber” banner each Saturday of the Farmers’ Market and tie it to the Bandstand. Diane also announced she will be resigning from her city council position so we will need to find a new chair for Farmers’ Market in 2015.
Economic Revitalization & Development:  
Sharon S. announced that this committee plans to meet on July 28th. 
Historic Preservation, Beautification & Design:

No report.
Organization & Membership:  
There is no change in our membership, but it was reported that there is a new business in town (Peanuts Toy Barn).  

Promotion & Tourism: 
Renee B. distributed written notes from the committee meeting held on June 18, 2014. Based on these notes, Renee B. made a motion to accept the $596.08 bid from Coulee Signs to spruce up the red paint on the sign on the Waldenberger property. This was seconded by Tammy P. and the motion passed. In addition, the committee is recommending that the chamber not purchase a fair animal in 2014. The committee was also unanimous in their recommendation to not allow any outside food vendors at the 2014 Apple Affair.  There are some upcoming events that the chamber should help promote on the website and with our new welcome banners. 1) Horseless Carriage Tour at A.A. Arnold House on July 25th, 2) Antique Car Tour stopping at The Craft Barn on July 29th, 

3) Children’s  Event at Old Main on August 2nd, and 4) 140th Celebration at A.A. Arnold House on August 9th & 10th. It was also suggested we could start using Pinterest and have a conversation with Hannah Ritter (one of the vendors) about the facebook page she has created for our Farmers’ Market. Next month, six local businesses will be part of the “Fox 25/48 Features” Sunday morning hosted by Jimmy P. This program focuses on landmarks/tourism and business locations in a locale and on August 3rd two of the featured businesses are from Galesville (Garden of Eatin’ and The Craft Barn). Another recent discovery made is that we have a sister city of Gilman, Wisconsin (we both have swinging bridges) and we should explore some cross-promotion ideas. Sharon S. also advised us that technically we should be calling our bridge a “suspended” swinging bridge. 
Website:  
In June there were 4,756 hits on the chamber website.
Other Business: At the June meeting, it was agreed we would purchase a $350 sponsorship of Old Main which includes a large display ad in a colorful brochure/poster to bring awareness about upcoming events. 3,000 of the brochures will be part of a direct mailing and the remaining 2,000 will go to other outlets like the La Crosse Area Convention & Visitors Bureau. In a memo from Jim Riley on July 5, 2014, the design and pricing for our ad has changed and will now be $250. We are guaranteed ad placement on the map side of the brochure.
New Business: None
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, August 13, 2014 at 7:30am at the Library Community Room. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:22 a.m. 

Submitted by
Sarah Livermore
Secretary
